[image: image1.jpg]-

CLARK COLLEGE

EST. 1933





PROFESSIONAL BAKING ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MINUTES

Tuesday, January 24, 2012
2:00-3:30 PM

GHL 140K
Members Present



Representing
Tim Briare, Vice Chair


Westco Bakemark
Jesse Dodson, Committee Chair

New Seasons Market

Lisa Dachsel




Simply Sweets/Student in the Program

Members Absent

Daniel Bes




Marsee Baking

Ivy Manning




Author

Clark College
Ian Titterton




Professional Baking Department Head

Alison Golder




Baking Instructional Tech

Genevieve Howard



Dean, WCTE

Dedra Daehn




Director, Academic Services & Innovation

John Maduta




Advising Divisional Manager-Professional 
Technical Programs
Mr. Jesse Dodson, committee chair, called the meeting to order at 2:10 PM with introductions.  Professor Titterton introduced Alison Golder from his department.  Alison is the new Baking Instructional Tech.  
Review of the Minutes of the Previous Meeting:

After reviewing the minutes of the previous meeting, a motion was made to approve the minutes.  The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.

Advisory Business:

Ms. Dedra Daehn said that she is trying to get feedback from the advisory members regarding the annual Advisory Members Recognition event.  She asked whether the members preferred a breakfast, luncheon or evening reception  type event.  The members in attendance said they would prefer breakfast or luncheon events as by evening, they are ready to just go home. They said in their profession, the fall is their busiest so they would prefer a spring time event.    
Work Plan:
Ms. Daehn asked the members to review the current Work Plan items.  She said they should review the deadlines on these items in the fall.

Equipment:

Professor Titterton said there are always equipment that need to be replaced or repaired in the department.  He said it is difficult to have service done on the equipment when there are capacity number of students in the class working on the equiment daily.  

Mr. Dodson asked how the retail items are priced.  Professor Titterton said they calculate cost of ingredients plus 60%.  He said that even at that, the price for pastries at Clark is way below market price outside.  

Professor Titterton said he is still trying to visit bakeries in this area but he finds less time to do so with the busy class schedule.  

Public Relations:

This item referred to Professor Titterton to go and meet other businesses in the area but as he explained above, it is difficult for him to get away that often during the day.

Enrollment:

Professor Titterton was asked by Mr. Dodson what his enrollment is and Professor Titterton responded that his classes are full and there is a waiting list till fall.

Mr. Dodson asked Professor Titterton about the increase of lab fees for both culinary and baking.  Professor Titterton said that the Curriculum Committee approved their request to increase lab fees to $200 for both culinary and baking programs.  Professor Titterton said that this would greatly help the programs as they have been experiencing tightening of the budget and reduction in financial assistance from the state and the college.  He said that the students accepted the rationale behind the lab fee increases.

“Bean to Bar” equipment:  

Friday Professor Titterton will be requesting the Anderson Fund for approval of the “bean to bar” equipment.  He said he hoped the foundation will approve this request since it is not a very large amount.  
Career Day:

Mr. Dodson wanted to propose another career day for the advisory members to speak to the baking students.  Mr. Dodson, Mr. Briare and Professor Titterton selected the next Career Day.

New Facility Update:

Dean Howard said there has been no word on the family’s decision yet.  They came back saying they would donate $4 million is Clark College would match funds but Clark College is not in a position right now to offer the funds, so the ball is back in their park and Clark College is waiting to hear back from the family.

Industry Update:

Mr. Tim Briare said their business moved to the new facility a week before Thanksgiving last fall and although it was hectic, they were able to get moved.  Mr. Briare said it was quiet for a short while, but business is beginning to pick up now.

Mr. Dodson said the New Season’s opened their Vancouver store on 164th and they are enjoying very good business there.  He said the bakery is especially popular at that store.

Ms. Dachsel said it was the same for Simply Sweets – quiet in late December and early January but things are starting to pick up now.  She is also busy getting ready for the Vancouver Hilton’s wedding show.  

Next Meeting:

April 24th, 2 PM.
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